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June 25
Norm

Woodcock
Presidents BBQ at

Jack & Abby Scott’s

June 27 NO MEETING

OPENING

President  Candace  welcomed everyone  to  the  meeting  and said  “We are  on  Treaty  6  Territory  –
Homeland of the Metis.”

Candace introduced visiting Rotarian Dave Garvie, President of the Rotary Club of SanCarlos, Sonora,
Mexico.

Jim Gillis led everyone in the singing of O’Canada and The Rotary Four Way Test Song. 

CLUB BUSINESS 

- In July and August the club will be meeting every two weeks.  The first meeting in July will be the
11th.

- Peggy Clark is organizing the President’s BBQ for Sunday June 25th.

This event will be held at Jack and Abby Scott’s home located at 158 Roborecki Cres. From 11AM to
3PM.  Peggy asks everyone planning to attend to email her names and numbers of people attending to :
peggy.clark@shaw.ca

Please Bring: You and your partner

Lawn chair

An appetizer or salad



Your own drinks 

Provided: Grilled Hamburgers, Veggie burgers, Buns and Condiments

Entertainment: Jim Gillis

- There will be no club meeting on June 27th so Candace was recruiting members to help with the lunch
program at the Friendship Inn on the 27th from 11:30 to 1:30.  Some members signed up, if you wish to
help out call Candace. Candace will be emailing those who have volunteered.

- Please send you outstanding fine funds to Bob MacGillivray ASAP.

INDUCTION

President Candace and Membership Chair Betty Ann inducted Hannah Enti-Brown as a new member
of our club.  Hannah was sponsored by Nuru Nyoni.

PROGRAM

Hannah Enti-Brown then proceeded to tell club members about herself.  Hannah was born and raised
in Northern Ghana.  She considers herself fortunate to have been born into a well to do family. She has



two children aged 7 and 5 .  Her father is her role model.  He is a person who gives freely of his time
and talents to help others,  This is the role Hannah wishes to fulfill.  She received her undergrad degree
in Public Health in Ghana and her Masters in Scotland and England.  She returned to Ghana to work.
She wishes to become a change agent for the rural women in Ghana.  In Ghana, the rural citizens are
poor and disadvantaged.  Hannah moved to Canada in October of 2022 so that her children would have
better opportunities.  

She was first invited to Rotary by Nuru Nyoni, a co-worker. She attended the District Conference and
was impressed by the nature of the Service projects and their world wide locations. These presentations
convinced Hannah that Rotary was for her and decided to join. Hannah recently returned for three
weeks in Ghana.  While there she explored join projects with a local club. There may be a water project
on the horizon for our club.

 Nuru Nyoni

Nuru was born and raised in Tanzania.  Tanzania has many natural  beautiful  geographical  features
including Mount Kilimanjaro. She is the youngest of 15 children and obtained her law degree to please
her father.  None of Nuru’s siblings were interested in becoming a barrister like their father. It fell to
Nuru  to  make  Daddy  happy.   Upon  completion  of  her  degree  Nuru  became  a  barrister  with  the
Tanzania Airport Authority and supported communities who were affected by the airports. She got her
Masters in Public Administration in 2015.

She feels Rotary values align with her values so she joined.  Presently she is completing exams so that
she may work in Federal government settings.



Asit  thanked  Hannah  and  Nuru  for  their  presentations.   He  was  impressed  with  their  youth  and
ambition.

Candace presents PaulHarris pins to Bob MacGillivray and Asit Sarkar. Both gentlemen are multiple
donors.

CHEER CAPTAIN

Bob MacGillivray was filling in for Jack Scott.  Bob was convinced the membership “Didn’t know
Jack” so he tested us on our knowledge about Jack and Abby with a trivia test.  A fun experience and
now we know Jack.

Happy and sad dollars  were  donated by  Kim,  Asit,  Walt,  Joe,  Karol,  Jim G.,  Jim B.,  Betty Ann,
Dave(guest) and John

CLOSING

Candace noted that this will be her last official meeting as club President. She thanked all members for
their help in the past year

The next meeting is at the Parktown on July 11th. 
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